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St. Marcellin at St. Peter’s Basilica

JOHN PAUL II BLESSES NEW STATUE

Following his General Audience on September 20th, Pope John Paul II blessed the statue of St. Marcellin Champagnat located in an outside central niche of the left transept of St. Peter’s Basílica. The statue is a gift to the Vatican from the people of Costa Rica to commemorate 150 years of diplomatic relations between their two countries. Br. Benito opened the informal gathering by addressing a few words of greeting to the Pope. Jorge Jiménez Deredia, a Costa Rican sculptor, headed a team  that has brought an innovative style to this work, masterfully reflecting Marcellin’s loving care for children and young people.

A press release was sent out to Administrative Units on September 13th with background information on this event.

Evening Celebration 

DEDICATION OF THE STATUE

Archbishop Arrieta Villalobos of San José, Costa Rica led a concelebrated Mass at 5 P.M. at the Cathedral altar in St. Peter’s Basilica. After that, a dedication ceremony took place at the site of the statue outside. Br. Benito and Cardinal Virgilio Noè, President of the Fabric of St Peter, addressed the assembled guests. The ceremony concluded with a reception in the Library of the Fabric of St. Peter. A large delegation from Costa Rica took part in the ceremonies throughout the day. Also, Brothers from the General House, from the English-speaking group currently studying in Manziana, and a sizable number from the Province of Italy.

For now, photos of the statue are not available for commercial use. A selection of the photos can be viewed at:

http://community.webshots.com/user/champagnat 

An Invitation to Take Part in the XX General Chapter

THE CIRCULAR OF BR. BENITO

Dated September 1st, Br. Benito’s Circular convoking the XX General Chapter was sent out to all Administrative Units for distribution. The Circular can also be found on the Marist web site, in the Marist Intratext Library.

The General Council

PLENARY SESSIONS   

For three weeks this September the General Council held a round of plenary sessions. Work centered on the preparation of its report for the XX General Chapter. That report is about to go to press, and around Christmastime it will be sent out to all the Brothers in the Institute. Its content has been divided into three parts: 1) information about the General Council’s service of animation and government; 2) an evaluation of how the Council has fulfilled the mandates and recommendations entrusted to it by the last General Chapter; and 3) the Council’s view on some important aspects of the life of the Institute.

Brother Henri Vergès

PROCESS OF BEATIFICATION

The General Council, following up on deliberations by the two Provincial Councils in France, has given its approval to begin the process of beatification for Brother Henri Vergès. Archbishop Teissier of Algiers took the first step by inviting Congregations having martyrs in Algeria to join together in promoting the cause for their beatification – the first martyrs being our beloved Henri and Sister Paul Helène. 

District of Western Africa 
FIRST CHAPTER ASSEMBLY HELD

This gathering took place in Bamenda, a city in western Cameroon, where the Marist Brothers have been working without interruption  for more than thirty years.

The new District Superior and delegates met from August 25th to the 28th to elect a Council, set priorities, and approve guidelines helping to launch and animate the District in the next three years.
Four delegates came from Ivory Coast, four from Cameroon, and three from Ghana.  Attending as observers were two Brothers representing Guinea and Chad and one from Liberia. The Provincial of Levante, Spain was there as his Province is responsible for the new District. Also the Provincial of Nigeria and Br. Stephen Smyth from Great Britain, representing the Provincial of the new Province of West Central Europe.

Brothers Sylvain Yao and Damian Romero from Ivory Coast, Phillip  Ninfaasie from Ghana, and Francis Lukong from Cameroon were elected Councilors for this new District.  

Beacons of Hope
NEW MARIST COMMUNITIES

1. Baucau, East Timor

East Timor is the newest country in the family of nations, having achieved its independence from Indonesia in 1999. Recently the Melbourne Province has established a community in the town of Baucau, made up initially of two Australian Brothers and one from Portugal.  The Diocese has sought their support for a teacher education center.

2. Catalunya, Spain 

Two new communities have just been established in the Province of Catalunya.  The community of San Cosme is at work in a barrio in El Prat de Llobregat, a site with a concentration of the very poor, and where there are many young people with little or no educational opportunities available. The Ciutat Vella community, in downtown Barcelona, is dedicating its attention to immigrants, especially those coming from Magreb.

3. Montreal, Canada

This is a community of the Marist Family, promoting the development of spirituality, fraternal life and prayer, and the growth of Marist spirit. Initially, it arose from the desire of members of the Champagnat Movement of the Marist Family to share their cares and concerns in a more profound way.

Pathways to Peace

THE SOLOMON ISLANDS

Peace talks are in progress between the Malaitan and Guadalcanal groups. In the capital, Honiara, there are still frequent acts of violence by armed individuals. The boarding school at Tenaru where some Brothers have been working is now closed for the rest of the year as no one can guarantee the safety of people in the area. The Brothers continue to contribute whatever services they can, either in Honiara or at Tenaru. Further along the island of Guadalcanal, at Marau, the Brothers established a community in January this year. The house occupied by the Brothers has been ransacked and the primary and secondary school buildings damaged. The third community in the Western Solomons, which conducts a rural training center, has not been directly affected by the troubles.

Meeting in Mindelheim, Germany

EUROPEAn conference of PROVINCIALS 

The ECP held its annual meeting from September 1st to the 5th, reflecting on the theme: “Giving Europe a Soul: Marist Mission in the Construction of Europe.” Besides  the Provincials, Brothers Benito, Seán and Marcelino, as well as guests from Lebanon-Syria, Romanía, Hungary, Greece, and Germany participated. Other topics on the agenda included the Congress on Education planned for Valpré, France from July 15th-20th, 2001; a course for young lay people in 2002; and the positive results from courses for the laity that took place in the past few years. Participants visited the brothers in Furth and the memorial grounds at Dachau, where a silent and somber atmosphere brings back memories of the sufferings of thousands of people and the consequences of hatred and intolerance.

Seminar on Marist Patrimony 

a Look into the orígins of marist spirituality

From August 24th to September 2nd, twenty Brothers from around the world and two Marist Fathers came to Rome to participate in a seminar organized by the Patrimony Commission. The topic: Origins of Marist Spirituality. Br. A. Lanfrey, an historian of the Institute, moderated the gathering during ten days of intense work. He introduced participants to research he has carried out for many years in exploring, studying, deepening, comparing, and coming to grips with the very numerous writings of Brothers François and Jean-Baptiste, in an effort to understand how Marist Spirituality developed from the time of the Founder’s death in 1840 and the years 1852-56, the time when official documents were published – the Rule, the Guide for Schools, the Manual of Piety, the Life of Father Champagnat, works that express the earliest syntheses concerning the spirituality of the first Brothers. A fascinating area of scholarship, one that will require yet more years of research before it will be possible to write a definitive history of the Origins of Marist Spirituality. 

Activities Resume

FIJI

After the naming of a new President and government in July, and the subsequent arrest of the coup leader, calm has been restored in Fiji. Schools have re-opened after a two-month enforced break. Now the task of community-building needs to begin again. Our Pacific Novitiate, with 24 novices from Pacific countries and India, was able to continue throughout the turbulent events.  

Hard Times Continue

CONGO

An assembly of Marist community and school leaders from Congo was held in Nairobi in early August. There was a very poignant moment during the testimony of the community of Kisangani, as members described their experience of the ‘6 day war’ in June. As they were told afterwards, their presence provided reassurance and hope for the people around them. They had a keen sense of the prayerful support they received from other communities throughout the Congo and all over the the world.

The Brothers have communities in Goma, Kindu, Kisangani and Kinshasa. A Brother travels from time to time to Nyangezi and Bobandana to visit the schools for which we remain responsible, even though we are not present on site. The situation throughout the country remains dramatic in terms of poverty and also tense, with no real sign of any political breakthroughs in the near future.

Br. Richard Mutumwa has been elected as the new District Superior and will begin his term in December. He replaces Br.Théoneste Kalisa.

A Common Postulancy Established

TANZANIA

The very first two candidates from the sector of Tanzania have begun their Marist journey.  They have joined in the aspirancy program at Orore, Kenya, along with two Kenyan candidates. In July, the Superiors of Tanzania, Rwanda, Congo and Kenya agreed to establish a common postulancy in Arusha, Tanzania, to begin in September 2001.


Marist Involvement in the Olympics

St Joseph’s College - SYDNEY

During the period of the Olympic Games, St Joseph’s College is hosting a gathering organized by Olympic authorities. 450 young people from 199 countries are on hand, as well as a staff of 150. The youth are taking part in cultural activities and recreational sports, and visiting the Olympic village, venues, and events. Also staying at the College are 250 doctors and nurses and 50 chefs who are working at the Olympic site.

Marist Centenary in Brazil

A VISIT FROM BROTHER BENITO

Over the couse of five weeks, Br. Benito visited all six Provinces in Brazil. Given the brevity of his stay, he concentrated his attention on provincial level meetings with brothers and lay people committed to our mission and spirituality. He also held important meetings with young people and men and women moderators  of youth groups and community service organizations.

On August 6th, he participated in ceremonies marking the Hundredth Anniversary of the Marist Brothers’ arrival in the Brazilian State of Río Grande do Sul. Once more the city of Bom Principio opened wide its doors to the Marist Institute. Today the brothers run a Marist Vocational Center in that city. For more information, log on to

http://www.maristas.org.br
A Symbol of Communion in Quebec

Monument dedicated to teaching brothers

On August 20th, in the heart of Quebec City, Canada, there was a dedication ceremony for a monument to Teaching Brothers. In honor of the canonization of Marcellin Champagnat, Founder of the Marist Brothers, the Centenary of John Baptist De La Salle, Founder of the De La Salle Brothers, and the Fiftieth Anniversary of his being named Patron of Christian Educators, the City of Quebec and the National Capital Commission of Quebec brought together communities of teaching Brothers – a total of 11 Congregations, to honor all those who have made teaching their chosen vocation.

A Special Celebration

Golden Jubilee

On the night of August 8th, for the first time in the history of the District of the Congo, a local Congolese Brother celebrated his Golden Jubilee in Religious Life. He is Brother Eugène Utera, 76 years old. At the community’s Eucharist, he renewed his religious vows and received the embrace of all the Brothers present, who also renewed their vows. Brother Eugène was away from the Congo at the time – in Nairobi, Kenya – receiving medical treatment.

Marist Apostolic Spirituality

V HISPANO-PORTUGUESE MEETING  

The Fifth Annual Meeting of the Hispano-Portuguese Network of Marist Apostolic Spirituality (M.A.S.) took place in the Monastery of Iranzu, in Navarre, Spain from August 7th to 14th.

Twenty-five Brothers participated in the workshop. Br. Albert André, Coordinator for the Network for French speakers also attended. The topic chosen dealt with apostolic prayer. 

Logo Contest for the XX General Chapter

winning entry announced

There were more than eighty entries from many countries for the contest to design a logo for the next General Chapter. After deliberating several times, the Preparatory Commission chose the one submitted by Juan Miguel Sánchez Quirós from Seville, Spain, director of Arts Press Company and a contributor to various inter-provincial Marist publications. 

Now On Line, A Resource for All

marist intratext library 

The Marist Publications Center at the General House has created the Marist Intratext Library for the purpose of making available all of the most significant Marist documents on the Internet. At the present time, you will find the Constitutions and the recent Circular of Br. Benito. It facilitates linguistic analysis and word searches for any texts in the catalog. If you want to, you can include the link www.intratext.com/fms with all your Marist web pages.

An attempt will be made to publish the texts in the four official languages of the Institute, whenever the texts are available on computer.  If a Province wishes to see these documents published in it own language, different from the official ones,” please contact Br. Lluís Serra. Br. José Diez Villacorta is currently working on introducing new documents.

Table of Statistics Updated
MARIST world at a glance

In the previous edition of UPDATE, there were a few errors in statistics concerning communities and the Brothers by their country of origin and residence. In Kenya there is not just one community but four; in Chile there are 13, not eight; and one remains in Japan. There is also one in Liberia, and in Hungary two, not one. We have been dealing with records and statistics largely compiled by hand, not always reliable and often with imprecise data. The very concept of “community” is sometimes quite unclear. However, the main reason for these inaccuracies is that data was taken from a list that had not been checked.

Death of Br. Paul Nolan

LIVED IN THE WORLD OF THE BLIND FOR 43 YEARS

Br. Paul Nolan passed away on August 3rd in Johannesburg at the age of 94. He had been blind for the last 43 years of his life. Everyone who knew him admired his tremendous human and religious gifts and his apostolic commitment to loving and serving those around him. The minute he went blind, he set about learning braille, got in touch with the world of the blind, and had a guide dog to lead him on his walks through the city. He soon discovered new possibilities for living out his vocation as a Marist Brother, writing and distributing religious texts to encourage blind people, sending out letters, and actively participating in promoting associations and cultural organizations for the blind. He was a driving force for acquiring material resources for blind children… He also uncovered new possibilities in the sport of bowling, and took part in championships. Blindness did not stand in the way of his feeling like a normal person, fully capable of looking after himself. He was surrounded by lots of unconditional love, especially his community and lay volunteers in service to the blind. 

A few years ago, Br. Paul wrote: “I think that spiritually and physically, I am one very happy blind brother.”
BROTHERS WHO HAVE DIED, MAY 25TH TO SEPTEMBER 9TH, 2000

Source: Registry and Statistics Service of the General Secretariat
	LAST NAME
	FIRST NAME
	N. IN RELIGION
	  AGE
	PROVINCE
	     DATE

	Leal Rodríguez
	Francisco Abelardo
	
	59
	Western Mexico
	25-05-2000

	Dickins
	Dominic
	Albert Dominic
	78
	West Central Europe 
	01-06-2000

	Conte
	Félix
	Corentino
	87
	Porto Alegre
	01-06-2000

	Sportoletti
	Gianfranco
	Umberto Emidio
	73
	Italy
	07-06-2000

	González González
	Carlos
	Carlos Jerónimo
	77
	Cordoba
	07-06-2000

	Joly
	Marcel
	Paul Laurent
	95
	Beaucamps - Saint-Genis
	08-06-2000

	Abdelnour
	Jean
	Louis Bernardus
	84
	Lebanon-Syria
	18-06-2000

	Trautmann
	Fridolin
	Prudence
	88
	Beaucamps - Saint-Genis
	18-06-2000

	Pearson
	Léon
	Louis Bertrand
	90
	Quebec
	18-06-2000

	Laflamme
	Pamphile
	Elie Benoît
	82
	Iberville
	27-06-2000

	Jiménez Agrenau
	Jesús
	Juan Salvador
	83
	Esopus
	03-07-2000

	Ivars Cerdá
	Leonardo
	Leonardo Simón
	77
	Catalunya
	08-07-2000

	Garatea Aguinaga
	Florencio
	Frutos
	91
	Betica
	16-07-2000

	Fuertes Alvarez
	Dionisio
	Dionisio Lucas
	87
	Porto Alegre
	21-07-2000

	Graf
	Willibald
	Ulrich Bruno
	86
	West Central Europe 
	27-07-2000

	Palacios Bartolome
	Lucinio
	Demetrio Bernardo
	66
	Cordoba
	29-07-2000

	Nolan
	George Henry
	Paul Edward
	93
	Southern Africa
	03-08-2000

	Tonial
	Dionysio
	Armandino María
	75
	Porto Alegre
	05-08-2000

	O'donnell
	Thomas Patrick
	Evangelist Mark
	89
	New Zealand
	05-08-2000

	Mahoney
	Cedric Leo
	Denis Mary
	90
	New Zealand
	06-08-2000

	Vinckier
	Henri
	Henri Martin
	94
	West Central Europe
	06-08-2000

	Tremblay
	Robert
	Charles Octave
	85
	Quebec
	07-08-2000

	Dos Passos
	Altivo
	Alberto Avelino
	79
	Porto Alegre
	13-08-2000

	Michelon
	Alberto José
	Synesio
	79
	Santa Maria
	14-08-2000

	Haas
	Armindo
	Thiago
	79
	Santa Maria
	17-08-2000

	Weber
	François
	Louis Régis
	75
	Beaucamps - Saint-Genis
	24-08-2000

	Robinson
	Gregory Francis
	Fabius Augustine
	69
	Sydney
	29-08-2000

	Rakotoarinoro
	Jean-Emilien
	
	53
	Madagascar
	07-09-2000


______________________
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